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Resident, Family, Friend and Responsible Party Newsletter – Apr. ‘16
Dear Strathmere Lodge residents, family members, friends/responsible parties:

1. Annual Resident/Family Satisfaction Survey
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Thank you to those of you who have completed/submitted the annual resident/family satisfaction survey. We have received over 70 responses, which we consider to be an excellent response rate.
Shortly, we will have summarized/analyzed survey input, which we will share with the Residents’ Council and Family Council, and in future newsletter editions. Ultimately, we are seeking to identify aspects of care and service where we can improve upon.
2. Resident Beds / Use of Bedrails (Siderails)
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The risks posed by putting up bedrails, either full bedrails or shorter (partial) bedrails, outweigh their benefits in most cases, particularly for people with cognitive challenges such as dementia/Alzheimer’s. 
Research shows there is a greater risk of resident injuries when bedrails are left up, and these injuries can be more serious than those caused by falls out of bed when rails are left down. Case in point … in one Ontario long term care home, a resident died of asphyxiation when he tried to get out of bed (with bedrails up) and his neck became trapped in the bedrail.
Because of the risks of bedrails, we will be doing a comprehensive assessment of the use of bedrails at Strathmere Lodge. Where bedrails cannot be shown to benefit residents (e.g., provide residents with something to hold on to in order to position themselves in bed), we will seek (through and with families and residents) to inactivate bedrail use.
If you have any questions or concerns about bedrail use, please contact me (Brent Kerwin, at 519-245-2520, x222), or the Acting Director of Resident Care, Crystal Brooks (519-245-2520, x228).
3. “Skype” Is Now Available
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“Skype” is now available on the resident computer in the Sydenham Meadows resident home area (first floor). 
In a nutshell, Skype is a computer software service that lets people anywhere in the world talk to each other live over video. 
This service is targeted to those residents and families where distance/geography prohibits regular visits to the Lodge.

For more information, or to book a Skype session, please contact Marcy Welch (ext. 226, or at mwelch@middlesex.ca).
4. 


4. Recreation Calendar
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Please do not forget to pick up and check out our monthly Recreation calendar (available in each Resident Home Area, and also posted on our website) for events that you may find of interest and would like to attend. 
Our upcoming Special Events for May:
a) Thursday, May 5th at 2:00pm – Mother’s and Others Day Tea hosted by the Ladies Auxiliary (The Uke Girls entertain) 
b) Saturday, May 7th at 1:45pm – Cabaret & Music with Don Robertson (in the Rose Room)
c) Monday, May 9th at 2:00pm – The Goldies entertain
d) Thursday, May 12th at 1:45pm – The Ausable Choir entertains in the Rose Room
e) Wednesday, May 18th at 6:30pm –  The Fedora’s entertain
f) Wednesday, May 25th at 2:00pm – Music Man Mike entertains
g) Friday, May 27th at 2:00pm – Happy Hour with Dan Skeltcher
h) Tuesday, May 31st at 2:00pm – The Uptown Dixieland Band performs
5. Family and Friends Council
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This group of involved and caring friends and family members meets on a regular basis to share information and discuss common issues. The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, May 2, 2016, at 1:30pm in the Conference Room upstairs. Our guest speaker with be Lesleigh Morden, our Food Services Manager.
All family and friends of residents of Strathmere Lodge are welcome to attend. No pre-registration is necessary. 

Please contact Marcy Welch (ext. 226, or at mwelch@middlesex.ca) for more information. 
Minutes of the most recent meeting are posted on the family information board in the Rose Room (near the Chapel), and previous minutes are available for review at our Reception desk.
6. In Conclusion ….

[image: image8.png]



Please let me know if you would like to see certain issues addressed in future newsletter editions (contact me at 519-245-2520, ext. 222, or via email at: bkerwin@middlesex.ca). 
Please share a copy of this newsletter with other family members and friends, or direct them to our website: http://www.middlesex.ca/departments/long-term-care
Electronic back copies of our newsletter can be found on our website. Hard copies are compiled in binders at both our Reception desk and the staff lounge, and are available for your review. 
Find additional copies of this newsletter edition on our Public Information Board in the main lobby (near the Chapel).
Brent Kerwin,
Administrator 
Distribution: Responsible Parties, Auxiliary, Information Board, Resident Home Areas (5), Website, County Council, Staff, Other Stakeholderst
